of the Lord in making the foregoing decisions. We shall pray for you and with you that July 15, 1952 mable you to see that this course is the only course for you to take at this time, and that He will give you grace to accept this advice from your Miss Minnie Baehr, ming from those who are most interested in R. F. D. your material and spiritual welfare.

Mendota,

Virginia.

Dear Sister Bachr:

Greetings to you in the name of Him who loved us and gave Himself for us!

Your letters relating to placing your work back on the Home Missionary list have been prayerfully and carefully considered from all angles. We are cognizant of the fact that there comes into the lives of God's servants, at some time or other, a crisis, when it is not altogether easy for us to make decisions. However, considering the period that you have spent in the work at Mendota, the results that have been accomplished, and the condition of the work today, together with your own health and time of life, we definitely feel that a change for you would be fax better than remaining there. You have given the best of your life for those Mountaineers, and while you may not have seen the reward here that you desired, they will be received when God's time comes to make awards.

The unanimous decision of the Board of Trustees and the Official Board has not been hasty nor without real thoughtfulness of you personally, as well as the work. Yet, in the light of present prevailing circumstances, Highway is reluctant to give further financial assistance to the Mendota project, located in the Apalachin District.

Being very solicitious of your personal welfare, it is also the unanimous decision of the Boards that you cooperate fully with the District and with Springfield in entering the Home at Pinellas Park, Florida. It is our understanding that the church property has already been turned over to the Assemblies, and that last year you were accepted for admission in the Home, and that your only decision now is to turn over your personal assets. This Home has been established for those in your particular circumstance, and we believe that cessation from your labors and a mingling with those now in the Home will be a real blessing as well as a privilege which the Lord is holding out to you. Therefore, we not only recommend, but we definitely advise that you make this decision promptly and contact Springfield to that effect.

We would not have you for one moment feel that you are either being forgotten by the church or by individuals, but having your own health and happiness at heart, we believe we are in the Will